
COLORADO RIVERFRONT COMMISSION 

683-4333 

 

Urban Trails Committee 

 

Minutes 

February 9, 2010 

 

Called to Order 

 

Meeting was called to order at 5:30pm by co-chair, Julie Sabin.  Those present from the 

Committee were: 

 

 Julie Sabin  Jennifer Moore Joe Moreng 

Keith Dickerson Jocelyn Mullen Doug Conant  Mark Williams 

   

Also present were Jody Kliska, Terri Dunn, Shawn Cooper and Michele Rohrbach. 

 

Approval of Minutes – Keith/Jennifer.  Motion passed. 

 

Announcements – Mark to attend RFC meeting on 2/16.  

RFC retreat and social on Saturday, May 1
st
. 

 

Old Business – Grand Valley Bikes – Have prepared necessary paperwork to be a 501 (c ) (3).  

Fee is $400 – looking to have waived or may ask RFF for funds.  Will sopen checking account 

once have non-profit number and will elect officers.  Fundraising event was scheduled for March 

5
th

 but start of spring break – may postpone until March 27
th

.  

 

GVRTC – Julie updated and said consultant is on board.  Interviewed shareholders, they had 

questions that didn’t fit Julie’s concerns regarding biking.  She told them safe routes from N/S 

and E/W.  Attitude conflicts.  Told lots of opportunities to give input. 

 

Jocelyn said told by Martha with GO Boulder to follow the money. 

 

Keith asked about canal banks and if the process would include them in the planning process. 

 

LNTF – Shawn said it’s about a month/month and ½ before can get back in there to finish the 

project up. 

 

RFC – Michele talked about questionnaire and need to email to UTC members.  Also said that 

will be demoing new projector and laptop at the next RFC meeting if anyone interested in 

learning how it works. 

 

Jennifer brought up letter discussed in November.  She read the letter to City Market regarding 

the bike rack being difficult to use by bicyclists.  Jocelyn suggested explaining what the problem 

is and list suggested remedy.  Shawn suggested offering to meet with them and show them what 

is wrong and how it can be fixed. 

 



Mark talked about F Road (Patterson) being established as E/W corridor (north side). 

 

Jennifer asked if there is a 2010 goal for bikes.  Jody and Shawn said no.  Jocelyn asked if UTC 

could give list.  Jody doesn’t believe they will get done this year with budget woes. 

 

Talked about railroad corridor along 6 & 50 west to Fruita.  Discussed need for commuter routes 

for bikes as well as recreational trails.   Julie said need to get both on the GVRTC 2030 plan. 

 

Jocelyn said need to think big and have vision to put package together.  She suggested having a 

planning session with UTC or GVB. 

 

Marks said to put on agenda next month (commuting corridors and priorities). 

 

There was no further old business. 

 

New Business – Craig unable to attend. 

 

There was no further new business. 

 

Public Comment – There was no public comment. 

 

Adjournment:  Meeting adjourned at 6:45pm. 


